Unit Classified Family Leave (Birth/Adoption) Information Sheet
In accordance with Article 11.7 (FAMILY LEAVE) of the classified staff bargaining agreement (CSU), unit members who have completed the probationary period (Article 27) are entitled to up twenty six (26) weeks of unpaid leave during a calendar year for the birth, adoption or placement of a child.  The leave must conclude within twelve months (12) of the birth, adoption or placement of a child.  This leave will run concurrent with any state, or federal statutory benefit; such as the Federal Family and Medical Leave Act of 1993 (FMLA) or Massachusetts Maternity Leave Law, M.G.L. c.149, §105D. Whenever a statutory leave benefit is greater than a contractual leave benefit, the terms of the statute shall apply.

Employees who need to apply for leave under the Family and Medical Leave Act need to complete a Family and Medical Request Form.  This form should be returned to their department 30 days prior to the start of the leave or within fifteen days of receipt of notification from the University if the leave has already commenced.  Although family and medical leave is normally unpaid leave, when taken in conjunction with the birth, adoption, or placement of a child, an employee shall receive his/her salary for ten (10) days (see Article 11 of your Bargaining Agreement), in addition University policy does allow for the use of appropriate accrued time during this leave.  At the end of the leave, employees have the right to be reinstated to the same position they had prior to the leave, or to an equivalent position provided that they return to work immediately following the conclusion of the family and medical leave.

Coverage under your group health plan will be maintained during any portion of your leave covered by FMLA (up to 26 workweeks) to the extent coverage would have been maintained had you been actively at work.  You are responsible for paying your portion of your health insurance premium (15% - 20% of total cost).  While you are using accrued time, this premium will be deducted from your paycheck.  Should you be recorded as leave without pay, the Group Insurance Commission will bill you

The forms and information pertaining to this benefit can be found on the Human Resources Website (http://www.umb.edu/administration_finance/hr/benefits/fmla/).  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Maureen Pelton in Human Resources at 617-287-5161 or via email at maureen.pelton@umb.edu
